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761 Emory Valley Road

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

December 6, 2023

Mr. Roger Petrie
Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management
U.S. Department of Energy
Post Office Box 2001

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

RE; Transmittal of the Addendum 2to the Remedial Action Work Plan/Waste Handling Plan
for the Liquid and Gaseous Waste Operations at the Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Oak
Ridge, Tennessee: Liquid and Gaseous Waste Operations (DOE/OR/01-2830&D1/A2)

D e a r M r. P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-Oak
Ridge Office (DoR-OR) received the above referenced submittal on October 2, 2023. The document
has been reviewed pursuant to the Federal Facility Agreement for the Oak Ridge Reservation.

The need for amercury discharge goal for the Liquid and Gaseous Waste Operations (LGWO) at the
Process Waste Treatment Complex arose from the fact that the National Pollutant Discharge
Elimination System (NPDES) permit did not include amercury limit and the U.S. Department of
Energy Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management (DOE OREM) was proposing to send
mercury-contaminated wastewater from Y-12 demolition activities to the facility for treatment.
Lacking amercury limit in both the permit and the Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation, and Liability Act of 1980 (CERCLA) documentation meant this discharge would have
gone unregulated, which TDEC cannot allow.

When the proposal was made to include amercury goal in this document, TDEC, the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and DOE OREM met to discuss how to implement this action.
It was the understanding of the State that the quarterly sampling of mercury conducted by the
LGWO, as required by the NPDES permit, would suffice as aCERCLA reporting requirement to
comply with an agreed upon mercury goal, and that an equivalent loading goal would also be
established. This strategy ensured no extra sampling would have to be conducted, and DOE OREM
could simply report the data already reported by the LGWO. At no time was there amention of using
an annual average as the mercury goal. Neither was the notion of an annual average addressed in
follow up emails about this issue, during which the calculations of an equivalent loading goal were
discussed. The use of an annual average and refusal to include the loading equivalent as agoal stray
from what the State understood as an agreement reached from efforts to compromise. The State
cannot support the imposition of this goal as aconcentration-based annual average.




